
Board of Directors - 2023 Annual Elections 
Three terms are expiring on the Board of Directors this year and the chair will take a voice vote 
or declare each nominee elected by general consent or acclamation at the Annual Meeting. 

 
Paul McKenzie, Sr.   

It has been my privilege to serve on the Board of Directors of the M.C.U. for the past twelve 
years. During my time on the Board I have served in the capacity as Chairman of the Board of 
Directors and as Chairman of the Personnel and the Information/Technology Committees. I am 
employed with the Glynn County Board of Education as the Director of Legal Compliance. I also 
serve as the Pastor of The 

Bethel Evangel Community Church. I am also a member of the Board of Directors of Hospice of 
the Golden Isles. I have been a member of Marshland Credit Union for 26 years. During my time 
on the Board I have gained invaluable experience and have sought to faithfully serve out my 
commitment to our members. I believe that I can continue to be an asset to the board and seek 
the opportunity to continue my tenure as a board member. 

 
John Catron 

John Catron is a graduate of the College of Arts and Sciences, University of Virginia, 
Charlottesville, VA and is married to Sandra Johnson from Abingdon, VA.  His daughter, 
Rachel, is a Psychologist in Winston- Salem.  Mr. Catron has always been active in civic clubs 
working to improve the community. 

Mr. Catron was in charge of the Information Technology Department at Glynn County which 
supports Public Safety, Administration, Courts, Community Development, Tax Commissioner, 
Library and other departments and agencies with approximately 650 users and 500 networked 
computers.  He has also served as Information Technology Director for a city and state 
government, and was a consultant and managed implementation of projects for clients.  

 He has been a volunteer since 2014 at Marshland Credit Union and currently serves on the 
Information Technology Committee. Mr. Catron enjoys serving on the Board of Marshland and 
would like to continue that service as a member of the Board of Directors. 



 

DelRia Tate Baisden 

 A native of Brunswick, Georgia, DelRia Tate Baisden, FACHE recently retired from her role as 
Vice President for Southeast Georgia Health System. She oversaw diagnostic and therapeutic 
services such as the Radiology, Cardiopulmonary, Rehabilitation, Laboratory Services and the 
Cancer Care Centers for the Health System. 

 Ms. Baisden began her career at the Medical Center of Louisiana in New Orleans. She held 
increasingly responsible positions there, culminating in Assistant Administrator of Clinical 
Services during her 10-year tenure. Her experience includes facility management and planning, 
ambulatory care, support services, and clinical services. She joined the Health System's 
executive team in 2002 as the vice president and administrator for the Camden Campus prior to 
accepting the vice president position in Brunswick. 

 Since returning home, Ms. Baisden has been an active volunteer in the Golden Isles 
community. She has served multiple terms as Vice Chair of Communications on the Executive 
Board of the Brunswick-Golden Isles Chamber of Commerce as well as Treasurer and Chair of 
the Audit Committee for the Board of the Coastal Medical Access Project (CMAP). Additional 
prior board affiliations include the Golden Isles YMCA and the Coastal Georgia Affiliate of 
Susan G. Komen. She currently serves as Secretary of the Board of Directors for the United 
Way of Coastal Georgia and a member of the Hospice of the Golden Isles Board. 

 


